ITEM #7
03-14-2017 Meeting

Tlown of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET - P.O. BOX 6523 - GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 + (860) 652-7500
FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson
Town Manager

March 10, 2017

The Glastonbury Town Council
2155 Main Street
Glastonbury, CT 06033

Re: Town Manager’s Report

Dear Council Members:

The following will keep you up-to-date on various topics.

d.

C.

Rl:yo

Hebron Avenue — Rumble Strips.

Per discussion at the February 28" meeting, the attached page shows the scope along Hebron
Avenue to receive center line rumble strips. State DOT has been advised accordingly.

Santa’s Run Road Race.

New England Runner magazine included the Santa’s Run Road Race as one of the topic 90 road
races in New England and New York for 2016. Congratulations to all for this well-deserved
recognition.

Brainard Airport.

A public hearing is scheduled in Council Chambers from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. on Wednesday, April
19, 2017 concerning the Hartford-Brainard Airport — Environmental Assessment Report.
Background is posted to the Town web site.

Eversource.
Per the attached, Eversource will be replacing transmission line structures beginning this month

and continuing through calendar year end. Property owners have been contacted directly by
Eversource.

Town Manager

attachments
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P.O. Box 270

EVERSQU RCE Hartford, CT 06141-0270

ENERGY

March 2017
Dear Neighbor,

As part of our everyday effort to deliver reliable energy and superior customer service, Eversource
Energy is scheduled to start transmission work in your area in the next few weeks.

Reliability Improvements in Your Neighborhood
This maintenance work is taking place on the Eversource right-of-way that is on or near your property.
Please note that this work will not interrupt electric service to your home or business.

What You Can Expect

Crews from JHD Corporation, Northern Corporation, and Michels Corporation working on behalf of
Eversource, will be replacing existing wood structures with new steel structures along the 310 and 368
Lines in Lebanon, Andover, Columbia, Glastonbury, Hebron and Manchester.

There will be construction vehicles on the rights-of-way, including heavy equipment. Associated work

will include site grading, mowing/vegetation removal, graveling the access road, setting of timber mats
and replacing existing wood structures with new weathering steel structures of similar size. At project
completion crews will restore areas disturbed by work.

Work hours will be Monday through Sunday 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. The Project is expected to be complete by
the end of 2017. Please keep in mind the schedule is subject to change due to weather and other
unexpected circumstances.

Keeping the lines of communication open is an important part of our work in your community. If you
have questions about this project, please call the Eversource Transmission Information Line at 1-800-

793-2202 or email us at TransmissionInfo@eversource.com.

Photos depict typical work areas and are for illustration only.




